
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
March 31, 2022 
 
Derek Turner, General Manager 
El Dorado Chemical Company 
4500 North West Ave. 
El Dorado, AR 71730 
 
RE: Change of Authorization Request 

NPDES Permit Number AR0050296, AFIN: 70-00729 
NPDES Permit Number AR0000752, AFIN: 70-00040 
NPDES General Permit Tracking Number ARR001595, AFIN: 70-00040 

 
Dear Mr. Derek Turner: 
 
This letter is written in response to the submittal of a request for Change of Authorization. The 
updated authorizations are shown in the table below for the facility referenced above. 
 

Company Responsible Official 
or Cognizant Official 

Person and Title 

AR0000752 and ARR001595 
El Dorado 
Chemical 
Company 

Cognizant Official David Sartain, Environmental Coordinator 
Responsible Official  Derek Turner, General Manager 

AR0050296 
Lion Oil Company 

– El Dorado 
Refinery 

Cognizant Official None 
Responsible Official  Michael J. Reed, Vice President and General 

Manager 
Lanxess 

Corporation 
Cognizant Official None 

Responsible Official  Kevin Hazen, Senior Site Manager 
El Dorado 
Chemical 
Company 

Cognizant Official David Sartain, Environmental Coordinator 
Responsible Official  Derek Turner, General Manager 

City of El Dorado Cognizant Official John Peppers, General Manager 
Responsible Official  Honorable Veronica Smith-Creer, Mayor 

 
As of December 21, 2016, Discharge Monitoring Reports (DMRs) must be submitted 
electronically using NetDMR, in accordance with 40 CFR 127.11(a)(1) and 40 CFR 127.16(a). 
New signatory authorities must request access for a NetDMR account.  Additionally, NetDMR 
users who no longer need access to this permit in NetDMR should be removed from the account 
by submitting a written request to the OWQ Enforcement Branch.  Please contact the OWQ 
Enforcement Branch at (501) 682-0624, or via email to Ramsey@adeq.state.ar.us or allen-



 

daniel@adeq.state.ar.us for questions regarding NetDMR or users who no longer need access to 
your NetDMR account. 
 
If you have any questions concerning this matter or need additional information, please feel free 
to contact the Permits Branch at (501) 682-0656. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Carrie McWilliams, P.E. 
NPDES Engineer Supervisor 
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118 
 
CM:lc 
 
cc: Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Compliance Branch  

Richard Healey, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch 
Keith Waters, Department Business Coordinator 
David Ramsey, ICIS Program Coordinator, Enforcement Branch 
Leslie Allen-Daniel, Enforcement Coordinator, Office of Water Quality  
Kevin Hazen (kevin.hazen@lanxess.com)  
Derek Turner (dturner@lsbindustries.com)    
David Sartain (dsartain@edc-ark.com)  
Michael J. Reed (michael.reed@delekus.com)  
Honorable Veronica Smith-Creer (mayorsmith-creer@eldorado.ar.org) 
John Peppers (john@eldoradowater.com)     
 


